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July 28, 2022

To: Maine Department of Transportation and the Eastern Federal Lands/ Programming
Decisions Committee

HCPC is a non-profit voluntary association of local governments formed to help local
communities and the Hancock County region by providing community planning and
development services to local officials.

I am writing to support MaineDOT’s FLAP application for the West Street Extension in Bar
Harbor, Maine. The proposed work would address needed surface treatments and lane
alignment to ameliorate several issues:

● improving pedestrian and bicycle safety,
● addressing climate change risks of an under- performing culvert that is nearing its

expected service life
● maintaining a high quality of visitor experience in one of Maine’s most popular tourist

destinations

West Street extension is one of the main access routes to Acadia National Park and a significant
active transportation corridor for Bar Harbor and Mount Desert Island. It also is a part of the
Acadia All American Road. We strongly encourage you to support MaineDOT’s FLAP application
to continue safe and climate-resilient access to Acadia National Park and the town of Bar
Harbor.

Sincerely,

James Fisher, Chairman, Board of Directors


